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Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing to object to ANY building on green belt land. Why Enfield Council is even
considering it is unbelievable! Every little bit of land that becomes available is being built
on, long back gardens are even split and new housing put up - we are drowning in
buildings! It is shocking that the planning department is giving approval for these projects
but at least it is not green belt land!

Enfield is already very congested. Now that office workers are asked to go back into
offices, schools are back and life seems to get back to some kind of normality, the roads
are busier than ever and trains/tubes are once again crowded. The more housing that is
built in an already congested area, the worse the quality of life gets for residents. The
centre of Enfield has really gone downhill over the years. Who are you building for
anyway?! Our children certainly can’t afford to buy any of the new apartments being built
locally. The reason why I moved to Enfield many years ago was that there were open,
green spaces to enjoy and relax in. Enfield can’t just keep growing!

All my local friends and family are against the proposals and are outraged by the way
Enfield Council is going about this. It is totally unacceptable and these are the the plans I
particularly object to:

e The ‘Spatial strategy’ (section 2.4) which identifies how growth will be distributed
across the Borough over the plan period and gives rise to the strategies for
housing, employment, town centres and countryside green belt;

« 3,000 new houses at a ‘deeply green’ ‘sustainable urban extension’ referred to as
‘Chase Park’ (also known as Vicarage Farm) on the open Green Belt countryside
next to Trent Park either side of the A110 (Enfield Road) between Oakwood and
Enfield town (Policy SP PL 10, pages 80-87, and Figure 3.11);

« 3,000 new houses in a ‘sustainable settlement’ at Crews Hill with the potential for
longer term expansion up to 7,500 new homes right up to the M25.(Policy SP PL9,
pages 77-80 and Concept Plan Figure 3.10);

[, like so many others, are asking Enfield Council to scrap these plans and consider the
health and well-being of all its current residents rather than ignoring them.

Kind regards


https://enfieldsociety.org.uk/documents/localplan/extract-section-2.4.pdf
https://enfieldsociety.org.uk/documents/localplan/extract-chase-park.pdf
https://enfieldsociety.org.uk/documents/localplan/extract-crews-hill.pdf
https://enfieldsociety.org.uk/documents/localplan/extract-crews-hill.pdf

